## **WORK SESSION MINUTES**

March 7, 2023 – 6:30 PM Board Room Administration Office

- I. Called to Order by President Christopher Gastrock at 6:30 PM in the Old Music Room, Administration Office 227 Nichols Street, Wellsboro, PA.
- II. Roll Call of Members: Mrs. Linda West; Mr. Lee Stocks; Mr. John Hoover; Mr. Daniel Nowak; Mr. Christopher Gastrock; Mr. Albert Bieber; Mrs. Rebecca Charles; Mrs. Tracy Doughtie and Mrs. Maegan McConnell were absent.
- III. Reading of Notice of Work Session;
- IV. Updates from Administration: Mr. Robert Kreger provided an update on the Middle School Renovation project and reported to be getting ready for PSSA testing. Mr. Benjamin Miller spoke about the Middle School spelling bee that was held on February 24th, with two students moving on to Regionals. He also reported that Spring sports season had started, and he was excited to have a Middle School track team this year. Mr. Jeremy Byrd announced the birth of 9 piglets in the Agriculture room. He spoke about the Senior class trip and that no plans had been made by the students. Mr. Todd Outman announced that High School spring sports season had started and reported the need for a Head Golf coach. Ms. Karen Farrer reported to be wrapping up early intervention meetings. She reported to have 11 students attending the transition conference and gave a congratulations to the HS scholarship teams. Mrs. Amy Coots reported working on the Perkins Corrective Action Plan and reported the Health Occupations teacher position has been posted. Mr. Steven Adams spoke about Kindergarten registration and Read Across America which took place Friday, March 3rd.
- V. Review of Curriculum Guide for 2023-2024: Mrs. Amy Coots, Principal Of Academic Affairs, presented the 2023-2024 Curriculum Guide and reviewed all changes that had been made.
- VI. Review of Draft Agenda for March 14, 2023 business meeting: Mrs. Alanna Huck reviewed the draft agenda.
- VII. Updates from Board Members: Mrs. Linda West inquired about scheduling a walk through for the Middle School, Tuesday, Feb 14<sup>th</sup> at 4 PM. Mrs. Charles reported that Middle School FBLA had placed 2<sup>nd</sup> in a recent competition. Mr. Gastrock spoke about the possibility of creating more full time, special education positions, to lessen the amount vacant part-time positions. Mr. Gastrock also thanked the FFA program for providing treats for the board.
- VIII. Public Comment: Mr. David Messineo provided a handout "A Parent's Guide to Discussing a Love for Friendship with Children" Author: David A. Messineo.
- IX. Adjournment: The Work Session was adjourned at 7:46PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Heathér Brown Board Secretary